
Masters Swimming Ontario 

Board of Directors Meeting 

Teams meeting 
Wednesday, May 27th, 2020 

 
Board Members Present:  Brigitte Zirger (President), Jake Nesovic (VP), Beth Carey, 
Rod Beauprie (Secretary), Phil Rogers, Andrea Schwartz Smith, Michael Sweny, (Treasurer), 
Sue Weir.  
Regrets: None. 
 
Meeting began at 7:07 with quorum. 
 

1. Adoption of the Agenda 
Moved by: Phil    Seconded by: Jake        Motion carried. 
 

2. Approval of the minutes from April 28th meeting 
Moved by: Brigitte    Seconded by: Mike       Motion carried. 

 
3. Business Arising from Minutes and Action Items  

3.1 Coaching resources 

 Brigitte has posted “How-to organise a practise” and sample practices to 
website.  Useful Drills to follow.    Rod to revise “Club in a Box” to be more 
generic.  The final OWS document will be added to Coaches’ page. 

 
3.2 Early planning for COVID-19 Reopening  

 Phil:  has been monitoring many jurisdictions including Canada; Swim Canada has 
a committee in place. There are actual plans in Europe & USA; huge variations. 
Some plans a very restrictive.  

 Mike: Ottawa change rooms are closed – why feasible in Phoenix but not in 
Canada.  

 Andrea is on the Sports Council of Ottawa:  we don’t have a firm answer; 
Province of Ontario must decide when pools open or give the authority to local 
jurisdictions. Ontario does not have a timeline on which organizations may open 
in which phases. Ottawa has its own phases and they change daily; currently 
indoor pools won’t open until phase 3. City is not cancelling (fall?) pool time and 
programs YET.  But they are still closed until June.  There will be a pandemic 
schedule (fewer swimmers, fewer practices) and a regular schedule.  We might 
be able to salvage an outdoor season somewhat. In the fall there may be be 
severe limitations.  

 Jake:  Manitoba has already allowed their pools to open.  



 Swim Canada will set the overall framework for PSOs. Since we are not a PSO we 
comply with the city.  Swim Canada’s framework is still subject to cities and local 
Public Health approvals. 

 Phil:  SNC-SO focused on high performance, Tokyo 2021 Olympics. .  [Note: the 
SNC prioritization is “within club” and applies to how a club fills available spots. 
Applies only to MSO’s integrated clubs which are also SO affiliated.]   Andrea is 
independent and gets pool time from the city.  SNC cannot touch it.   

 Sue coaches at the Sarnia YMCA.  They appear keen to have the club back in the 
water and will be working with the club to see when and how this will be 
possible.  

 Carleton and U of O pools both have Masters teams; they will comply with 
provincial and local health authorities 

 
 

4. Reports  
 

4.1 Report on Admin (BZ) 

 Two Clubs paid their outstanding invoices, several are still in arrears. Brigitte will 
follow up. 
 

4.2 Meet schedule (BZ) 

 Nepean has booked pool Nov 27 – 29 for Provincials.  Andrea suggests that perhaps 
we can have a “virtual” championship with increased number of swimmers from 
across the province.  Nepean spent $4600 on medals; the current plan is to re-use 
these.   Olympink is planned for October 3rd.   

 
4.3 Treasurer’s report  

 Mike and Chris presented May 25th actuals and projection for the rest of the year.   
Favourable variance of $1K from meeting expenses and Officials program.   

 Our fixed costs are about $35-40K/year and we sufficient funds available, so in the worst 
case we could survive a few years with no revenue. 

 What to do for clubs that have not paid their fees?   We will have a program and when 
these clubs decided to return in 2020-2021 then we won’t forgive this debt.  Andrea – 
clubs should pay their memberships. If financial issue with the club then they should talk 
to us.   

 Phil – our message should be “Masters swimming is not dead, it will revive.  COVID crisis 
is independent of future actions”.  

 CIMS – pay MSO fees for our infrastructure. Jake asked if the bylaws required all MSO 
clubs and members to be from Ontario.  BZ to look at Bylaws.  [Post meeting note: 
verified that bylaws permit out of province membership - operations chiefly carried out 
in Ontario.] 



 Plan for 2020/2021: Question is whether to delay the start of the new season. It would 
be technically challenging since the IT system is geared towards a Sept start.  Andrea 
suggested pushing registration for September as though it is a normal year.   Phil agrees 
with launching September.  Question: should be lower the fees as an incentive to 
return, e.g., an “early bird” rate of 6$ vs 12$. 

Next meeting will be a budget meeting, please send in ideas in the next two weeks. 

 
4.4 Update on the SNC-MSC situation & CIMS (BZ) 

 SNC issued an OWS document at the same time as MSO – completely independently 
but covers the same issues.  SNC guidance for clubs-organized OWS pending. 

 
5. New Business 

5.1 Open Water Swimming Guidance 

 Brigitte: Three drafts were sent out for review. Great comments from Doug V 
and tough comments from Wanda (MSM). Able to address all the comments; 
received very complementary note from Wanda on May 24th.  Document now 
posted for general comment. We want to engage the clubs so they feel 
ownership of it.  June 1st deadline and then it will be final. 

 Phil: Need to communicate with general membership and here is what we are 
working on.  

 Andrea has received enquiries about swimming in backyard pools; not covered 
under SO insurance policy; BZ confirmed that it would not be covered by MSO 
either. 

 
6. Roundtable 

 MS Teams software continues to be eccentric.   Some members could not use 
the “raise hand” function, some had to wait in the lobby.    
 

Meeting adjourned at 8:55 PM.  
 
 


